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STOCKHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL

FRIDAY NEWSLETTER

Issue No: 667




    

       Friday 26th January 2024
	Dear Parents and Carers, 
We have had a fun learning week. Foundation class have had a visit from the community police, Year 3 have been investigating vehicle speed and friction and Year 5 have been investigating in science what causes iron to rust.
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In the lunch hall, we have been working hard to be independent and respectful. I have been so impressed with how many children have used the dust pan and brush to clean up their own mess and help others. We will have lots of children to congratulate in Friday’s lunchtime raffle!

Dates for your diary:

29th January 2024 – Year foundation and 6 height and weight checks

Friday 9th February – End of term at 3.10pm

Monday 19th February – Children return to school

Thursday 7th March – World book day

Friday 15th March – Red Nose Day/Comic Relief 

Week beginning  -18th March –Parent/teacher meetings

Thursday 28th March – End of term at 12.00pm

Friday 29th – Good Friday Bank Holiday 

Monday 15th April –Children return to school. Year 4 will be swimming this term (more information to follow)

Tuesday 16th April – Class photo day
Many thanks,

Mrs Ruth Burbank




Class News

Year F   
In Foundation this week we have been busy meeting up with everyday superhero PCSO Tim Deane, he told us all about his job and the things he does to support the local community, a big thank you to PCSO Deane for taking the time to come and visit us. We have also started to think about toys of the past 
and will continue this next week. In maths, we have been learning about height and the children took on the fun challenge of ordering themselves by height order and did really well! In our music lesson we have also been exploring movement to music and learning about tempo.
Year 1   
This week in year 1 we have learnt more about daily life in China, we have looked at their schools, transport and food and compared it to our life in the UK. We have enjoyed creating story boards in English of The Runaway Wok, we have been learning that a story must have a beginning, a middle and an end. In maths we have been exploring teen numbers and looking at how we can create these numbers using multilink, ten frames and dienes. 

Year 2   
This week, Year 2 have been exploring 2-D and 3-D shapes by finding sides, vertices and lines of symmetry. In History we have created a timeline of how houses have changed since Victorian times, In Geography, we have been comparing weather patterns of the same season in polar and equatorial regions to the UK. Our extreme weather dance is coming along nicely in PE. We have created storms, earthquakes and volcanoes as a class, keeping in time with the tense music. 

Year 3   
In Maths, Year 3 have been learning how to represent multiplication facts in different ways.  In English, we have been planning our own stories based on an animal that comes to life linked to our class text 'Mouse, Bird, Snake, Wolf.'   We enjoyed our computing lesson last week, when we began writing codes for some characters on the programme 'Scratch'.  We also received replies from our pen pals in Canada last week,  and have been writing some replies.  In History, we have begun learning about the Iron Age, focusing on what Iron Age homes were like.
Year 4   
This week Year 4 have been busy looking through recipe books. We've been looking closely at the layout and language used, in preparation for writing our own recipes. In PSHE this week, we have continued our discussions about our dreams and goals, how we might achieve them, and persevering when faced with challenges. We also learned a lovely song about this.

Year 5   
Year 5 have had a great week with lots of practical, hands-on learning. We explored the characters from our current poem in English, The Highwayman, using the dramatic techniques of freeze-frames and thought tracking. There were some really innovative scenes from the children! We continued our practical theme by setting up an experiment in science to investigate the process of oxidation, exploring what causes rust to form on metal. We also had a visit from Peter Kirby-Harris from Wantage Town Council to tell us about a special event called Earth Day at the Beacon on 20th April, where Y5 have been invited to be involved in creating some artwork to highlight environmental issues. We are looking forward to being involved with the project and had a great morning with Peter collecting ideas.

Year 6   
Year 6 have been really busy this week deepening our understanding of our book The Barnabus Project and also becoming journalists. We have started to think about how we can take the events in the book and turn them into a news paper report, using all the correct features. In maths we have been working more on ratio and have also been learning about scaled drawings, scale factors and similar shapes.  As historians we have continued to find out about how people in the past dealt with medical issues and have been focusing on Medieval times and the plague.  As scientists we have been learning about the 
different components of our blood. As artists we have continued to build on our drawing and shading skills whilst drawing parts of our bodies. 

Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F   
Alfie and Logan- I have noticed you both thinking up some really great games to play in the classroom and working hard to further your own learning, well done and keep up the good work!
Year 1   
Edward for your fantastic effort in everything you do, you try extremely hard in all subjects, and this is very clear in the work you produce. You should be very proud of how your confidence has grown since the beginning of year 1, well done!

Leighton for always being keen to share your knowledge, you contribute to class discussions well and your ideas are very valuable. Keep it up! 

Year 2   
Tia: For constant acts of kindness to your friends, especially when they are facing a setback and finding something challenging.

Oscar: For a huge improvement in your writing. You are keeping your ideas organised, using ambitious vocabulary and thinking carefully about using your phonics. 
Year 3   
Ariella - for working really hard with her reading and spelling this week.  You have been a real star in your codebreakers group.  We are very proud of you!

Isabel - for working really hard in maths this week.  You have listened well and it has been great to see you answering more questions during whole class work.  Well done! 

Year 4   
Felicity: For consistently following our school rules this week. You are always respectful and ready to learn and have put a lot of effort into your written work this week. It's been lovely to see you persevere when challenged, you are a brilliant role model for others to follow. Well done, Felicity.

Dominic: For always having a positive attitude towards your learning. You always come into school with a smile on your face, and your cheerful personality makes everyone around you smile too! You're a great friend to your classmates. Well done, Dominic.

Year 5   
Pip - for super work in our drama lesson this week. You really used your learning powers of confidence, listening and teamwork to the full to create some brilliant freeze frames based on The Highwayman. Well done Pip!

Taha - for showing fantastic enthusiasm impressive subject knowledge in geography and RE. You are always ready with great facts and link your own knowledge so well to our lessons, showing a real joy for learning. Well done Taha!

Year 6   
Alfie for working hard in maths this week and for using his learning powers when faced with some tricky questions. Well done, Alfie, keep it up! 

James for  making some positive choices this week, even when things were a little bit tricky at times. You have listened well to the adults supporting you and tried hard with some tricky maths with a big smile on your face.  Keep it up. 

Well done everyone!

Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Foundation for having the tidiest classroom. Well done!
 

Second-hand uniform

Good quality, second-hand uniform is available from Friends of Stockham with all money raised coming directly to school. For information on availability of items, please see this facebook group or email friendsofstockham@gmail.com.

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Stockham-School-Second-hand-uniform-sale-103641978169121
School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.
